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  Note verbale dated 20 June 2016 from the Permanent Mission of 

Egypt to the United Nations addressed to the President of the 

Security Council  
 

 

 The Permanent Mission of Egypt to the United Nations in New York draws 

attention to the letter dated 23 May 2016 from the Chargé d’affaires a.i. of the 

Permanent Mission of the Sudan to the United Nations addressed to the President of 

the Security Council (S/2016/471). 

 In that connection, the Permanent Mission of Egypt, in response to the above -

mentioned letter, would like to reiterate the substance of the letter dated 16 January 

2016 from Mr. Sameh Shokry Selim, Minister for Foreign Affairs of the Arab 

Republic of Egypt, addressed to the President of the Security Council and annexed 

to the letter from the Permanent Representative of Egypt (S/2016/54), reaffirming 

that the Halaib and Shalatin area fall under Egyptian sovereignty and 

administration. It would also like to reiterate the substance of the letter dated 

29 April 2016 from the Permanent Representative of Egypt to the Uni ted Nations 

addressed to the President of the Security Council regarding that same subject 

(S/2016/408). 

 The Permanent Mission requests that the present note verbale should be issued 

as a document of the Security Council. 
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